
 
The following items will be discussed at the meeting of the Standing 
Committee on Governance and Employee Issues to be held Tuesday, 
April 28, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. in Room 410 at the Durkin Administration 
Building: 
 
 
 
gb #0-82  -  Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria/Mr. Foley/ 
Ms. Novick/Mr. O’Connell/ Mayor O’Brien  (March 12, 2010) 
 
Request that the Administration discuss ideas with parents on how to best continue 
to make the Worcester Public Schools schools of choice. 
 
 
gb #2-225   - Mr. O'Connell/Ms. Novick/Mr. Monfredo/ 
Miss Biancheria   (July 17, 2012) 
 
To reestablish the Title 1 Parent Advisory Council for the Worcester Public Schools. 
 
gb #3-318  -  Ms. Colorio/Ms. Novick  (December 11, 2013) 
 
To refer Health Bill H450 to the Standing Committee on Governance and Employee 
Issues. 
 
gb #4-197  -   Administration    (June 30, 2014) 
 
To consider amending the policy regarding Employee Use of Social Media, 
Websites, Blogs and Other Online Social Tools. 
 
gb #4-285  - Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Ms. Novick/Miss Biancheria  (October 22, 
2014) 
 
To review, and to respond to, the October 2014 draft "Educator Licensure and 
License Renewal Design Principles and Policy Options" prepared by the Department 
of Elementary and Secondary Education. 
 
motion (ros #3-9)  -  Ms. Novick   (December 19, 2013) 
 
Request that the School Committee draft a policy stating that the School Committee 
members who evaluate the Superintendent should be those who actually served 
during the evaluation period. This policy would allow an outgoing member to be part 
of the evaluation process. 
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The Standing Committee on GOVERNANCE AND EMPLOYEE ISSUES 
will hold a meeting: 

  
 on: Tuesday, April 28, 2015 
 at: 5:00 p.m. 

in: Room 410, Durkin Administration Building 
  

ORDER OF BUSINESS 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER 
 
II. ROLL CALL 
 
III. GENERAL BUSINESS 

 
gb #0-82  -  Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria/Mr. Foley/Ms. Novick/Mr. O’Connell/ 
Mayor O’Brien  (March 12, 2010) 
 
Request that the Administration discuss ideas with parents on how to best 
continue to make the Worcester Public Schools schools of choice. 
 
gb #2-225   - Mr. O'Connell/Ms. Novick/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria   (July 17, 
2012) 
 
To reestablish the Title 1 Parent Advisory Council for the Worcester Public 
Schools. 
 
gb #3-164  - Mr. O'Connell/Ms. Novick/Ms. Colorio/Mr. Monfredo/ 
Miss Biancheria   (May 8, 2013) 
 
To award diplomas to veterans whose Worcester public high school education 
was curtailed by their enlistment into the United States military service at times of 
active combat (World War II, Korea, Vietnam), who were precluded by 
circumstances from returning to school upon discharge.  
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gb #3-188  - Administration   (May 29, 2013) 
 
To review the proposed Sections I and II of the Policy Manual for the Worcester 
Public Schools as prepared by the MASC. 
 
gb #3-318  -  Ms. Colorio/Ms. Novick  (December 11, 2013) 
 
To refer Health Bill H450 to the Standing Committee on Governance and 
Employee Issues. 
 
gb #4-75  - Ms. Novick/Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo  (March 12, 2014) 
 
To consider the fundraising policy of the Worcester Public Schools. 
 
gb #4-148  - Mr. O’Connell/Ms. Novick/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria   (May 7, 
2014) 
 
To file a “home rule petition” to permit the award of civil service appointment 
status to provisional custodians of the Worcester Public Schools, in light of the 
absence of a state appointment examination for these positions.  
 
gb #4-197  -   Administration    (June 30, 2014) 
 
To consider amending the policy regarding Employee Use of Social Media, 
Websites, Blogs and Other Online Social Tools. 
 
gb #4-205  - Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria (July 22, 2014) 
 
To inform parent groups, booster clubs, and other entities supportive of the 
Worcester Public Schools about Internal Revenue Service Form 1023-EZ, which, 
effective as of July 1, permits most such entities to file for Section 501(c)(3) tax 
exempt status on a simple and expedited basis, as detailed in IRS News 
Release 2014-77. 
 
gb #4-215  -  Ms. Novick/Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria   (July 22, 
2014) 
 
To consider again the Worcester Public Schools’ dress code and its 
enforcement. 



G/EI 
          4-28-2015 
          Page 3 
 
 
 
gb #4-246  - Miss Novick/Mr. Monfredo/Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Foley/Miss Ramirez  
(September 8, 2014) 
 
To add a section to the School Committee Agenda for the Student Advisory 
Committee.  
 
gb #4-249.2  -  Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Foley/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Ramirez/Miss Biancheria 
(September 3, 2014) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to review with the School 
Committee members the policy and procedures for kindergarten students getting 
on and off of the school busses. 
 
gb #4-254  - Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Foley/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Ramirez/Miss Biancheria 
(September 3, 2014) 
 
To review and consider the May 2014 National School Boards Association 
publication "Bon Voyage: A Legal and Policy Making Guide for School Boards on 
International Student Travel", and to consider any policy-making options which it 
suggests to school boards which would be advisable for the staff and students of 
the Worcester Public Schools interested in international travel. 
 
gb #4-284 - Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria/Miss Ramirez  
(October 21, 2014) 
 
To cooperate with the Main South Community Development Corporation as to 
the safety and security needs of the students and staff of the Worcester public 
schools located in the Main South area, regarding utilization of the proceeds of 
the Byrne Criminal Justice Innovation Program grant received by the Main South 
CDC. 
 
gb #4-285  - Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Ms. Novick/Miss Biancheria  (October 
22, 2014) 
 
To review, and to respond to, the October 2014 draft "Educator Licensure and 
License Renewal Design Principles and Policy Options" prepared by the 
Department of Elementary and Secondary Education. 
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gb #4-307  - Ms. Novick/Mr. Monfredo/Mr. O’Connell/Miss Biancheria   
(November 10, 2014) 
 
To consider the homework policy. 
 
gb #5-113  - Administration   (April 1, 2015) 
 
To consider approval of the 2015-16 Policies Handbook of the Worcester Public 
Schools. 
 
motion (ros #3-5)  -  Mr. O'Connell (September 9, 2013)  
 
Request that the following topic from Annex B, page 7 relative to the 
development of minimum standards for building relationships with families be 
referred to the Standing Committee on Governance and Employee Issues. 
 
motion (ros #3-5)  -  Mr. O'Connell (September 9, 2013)  
 
Request that the topic of initiating a standardized Memorandum of 
Understanding (MOU) for external and internal partnerships in the schools that 
includes universal referral criteria, uniform data, an agreed upon communication 
protocol, and a quality review process to evaluate the services provided. 
 
motion (ros #3-9)  -  Ms. Novick   (December 19, 2013) 
 
Request that the School Committee draft a policy stating that the School 
Committee members who evaluate the Superintendent should be those who 
actually served during the evaluation period. This policy would allow an outgoing 
member to be part of the evaluation process. 
 
motion  (gb #4-208.1)  -  Ms. Novick (August 21, 2014) 
 
Request that the approved wording for the Code of Conduct and Due Process 
policies be referred to the Standing Committee on Governance and Employee 
Issues and that the Administration provide quarterly reports. 
 

V. ADJOURNMENT 
 
     Helen A. Friel, Ed.D. 
     Clerk of the School Committee 



          ITEM:  gb #0-82 
 
 
STANDING COMMITTEE:  GOVERNANCE AND EMPLOYEE ISSUES 
 
DATE OF MEETING: Tuesday, April 28, 2015 
   
 
ITEM: Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria/Mr. Foley/Ms. Novick/Mr. O’Connell/Mayor O’Brien  
           (March 12, 2010) 
 
Request that the Administration discuss ideas with parents on how to best 
continue to make the Worcester Public Schools schools of choice. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
3-18-10  - Referred to the Administration, Standing Committee on 

Governance and Employee Issues and the CPPAC. 
 Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration develop a plan on how best to 

continue to make the Worcester Public Schools schools of choice. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 (Continued on page 2) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BACKUP:    The Administration will be prepared to speak to the item. 
 
Annex A (3 pages) contains a copy of the Administration’s response to the item. 
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PRIOR ACTION 

 
10-18-10  - STANDING COMMITTEE ON GOVERNANCE AND EMPLOYEE 
(continued) ISSUES 
 Mr. Monfredo made the following motions: 
 Request that the Administration provide feedback on the student 

exit survey in December 2010. 
 Request that the Administration continue its efforts regarding 

customer service by: 
- improving the welcoming of visitors to buildings in the 

Worcester Public Schools 
- continuing to monitor the schools for cleanliness and safety 

and 
- communicating to parents/guardians through the use of the 

web page, Connect-Ed and other possible outlets. 
 On a voice vote, the motions were approved. 
 Miss Biancheria made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration seek feedback from the Site 

Councils in order to best continue to make the Worcester Public 
Schools schools of choice. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
Mr. Foley made the following motion: 

 Request that the Administration, for marketing purposes, consider: 
- involving students from Worcester Polytechnic Institute to 

conduct an Interactive Qualifying Project (IQP) with students in 
the Worcester Public Schools 

- providing extensive information on happenings in the 
Worcester Public  Schools on the website 

- meeting with representatives from Channel 3 to seek ways to 
promote the Worcester Public Schools 

- creating a short video of 3-4 minutes to highlight activities 
taking place in the Worcester Public Schools and 

- reviewing the timing of Open House events by targeting 
students in grade 5. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Miss Biancheria made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration promote filming of more activities 

on Channel 11 in both the academic and athletic areas. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Mr. Foley made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration prepare a Public Relations Plan. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Miss Biancheria made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration take into consideration the limited 

resources available to create a Public Relations Plan. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
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PRIOR ACTION 
 
11-4-10  - SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING  - The School Committee 

approved the action of the Standing Committee as amended. 
 Mr. Monfredo made the following motions: 
 Request that the Administration provide feedback on the student 

exit survey in December 2010. 
 Request that the Administration continue its efforts regarding 

customer service by: 
- improving the welcoming of visitors to buildings in the 

Worcester Public Schools 
- continuing to monitor the schools for cleanliness and safety 

and 
- communicating to parents/guardians through the use of the 

web page, Connect-Ed and other possible outlets. 
 On a voice vote, the motions were approved. 
 Miss Biancheria made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration seek feedback from the Site 

Councils in order to best continue to make the Worcester Public 
Schools schools of choice. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Mr. Foley made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration, for marketing purposes, consider: 

- involving students from Worcester Polytechnic Institute to 
conduct an Interactive Qualifying Project (IQP) with students in 
the Worcester Public Schools 

- providing extensive information on happenings in the Worcester 
Public  Schools on the website 

- meeting with representatives from Channel 3 to seek ways to 
promote the Worcester Public Schools 

- creating a short video of 3-4 minutes to highlight activities taking 
place in the Worcester Public Schools and 

- reviewing the timing of Open House events by targeting 
students in grade 5. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Miss Biancheria made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration promote filming of more activities 

on Channel 11 in both the academic and athletic areas. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Mr. Foley made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration prepare a Public Relations Plan. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Miss Biancheria made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration take into consideration the limited 

resources available to create a Public Relations Plan. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
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PRIOR ACTION 
 
11-4-10  - Ms. Novick made the following motion: 
(continued) Request that the Administration increase its efforts to communicate, 

at all levels, the good things that are happening in the Worcester 
Public Schools to teachers, administrators and staff. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
2-9-11  - It was moved and voice voted to approve the draft exit survey as 

contained in the backup for the item. 
 Miss Biancheria made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration develop and administer a parental 

survey and provide the feedback from it in June 2011. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Mr. Foley made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration develop a plan to promote the 

Worcester Public Schools in conjunction possibly with commercial 
entities who would do this work on a pro bono basis and also 
consider developing a video with the Consortium of Worcester 
Colleges to inform the students and public about the Worcester 
Public Schools. 

 Miss Biancheria made the following motion: 
Request that Administration consider establishing internships for 
college students, who would receive college credit, to work on 
various projects to highlight the good things happening in the 
Worcester Public Schools. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
5-23-11  - Mr. Monfredo made the following motions: 
 Request that the Administration develop a parent survey that would 

include, but not be limited to, information on the following: 
- welcoming of visitors to the school 
- cleanliness of the building 
- communication to parents/guardians through the use of the web 

page, school newsletter, Connect-Ed and other outlets 
- parents favorable comments and areas in need of improvement 

 Request that the results of the survey be provided to the Standing 
Committee in October 2011. 

 Request that the Administration study the feasibility of holding a 
separate “Know Your School Night” to inform parents of fifth and 
sixth graders about guidelines for admission to Worcester 
Technical High School and to the Goddard Scholars Program and 
the opportunities that exist in Middle School Programs to prepare 
them for these opportunities. 

 Request that the Administration develop a public relations plan by 
November 2011 to include the creation of a short video highlighting 
the successes in the system in conjunction with Channel 3, 
Channel 11 and college interns. 

 On a voice vote, the motions were approved. 
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PRIOR ACTION  (continued) 
 
9-8-11  - STANDING COMMITTEE ON GOVERNANCE AND EMPLOYEE 

ISSUES 
 Mr. Monfredo made the following motions: 
 Request that the brochures describing special programs such as 

the Goddard Scholars, the guidelines for Worcester Technical High 
School and other opportunities offered at the middle school level be 
completed by December 2011 and forwarded to the Standing 
Committee on Governance and Employee Issues for approval. 

 Request that the results of the parent survey be provided to the 
Standing Committee on Governance and Employee Issues in 
October 2011. 

 Request that the Administration develop a public relations plan by 
December 2011. 

 On a voice vote, the motions were approved. 
 Mr. Foley made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration consider hosting an open house 

program for 5th grade students and inviting parents to discuss the 
experiences of their children in the middle schools. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Miss Biancheria made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration consider developing internships for 

college students in the Worcester Public Schools that would involve 
specific learning projects such as the creation of a video, brochures 
or various STEM projects with students. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
9-15-11  - SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING  - The School Committee 

approved the action of the Standing Committee as amended. 
 Mr. Monfredo made the following motions: 
 Request that the brochures describing special programs such as 

the Goddard Scholars, the guidelines for Worcester Technical High 
School and other opportunities offered at the middle school level be 
completed by December 2011 and forwarded to the Standing 
Committee on Governance and Employee Issues for approval. 

 Request that the results of the parent survey be provided to the 
Standing Committee on Governance and Employee Issues in 
October 2011. 

 Request that the Administration develop a public relations plan by 
December 2011. 

 On a voice vote, the motions were approved. 
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PRIOR ACTION  (continued) 
 
9-15-11  - Mr. Foley made the following motion: 
(continued) Request that the following motion be amended to read as follows: 
 Request that the Administration consider hosting an open house 

program for parents of 5th grade students and invite parents to 
discuss the experiences of their children in the middle schools. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Miss Biancheria made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration consider developing internships for 

college students in the Worcester Public Schools that would involve 
specific learning projects such as the creation of a video, brochures 
or various STEM projects with students. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
5-7-12  - Mr. Foley requested that, based on data trends in the survey 

results, the Administration provide recommendations prior to the 
budget formulation.  
Ms. Colorio suggested that the Administration consider using e-mail 
for the distribution of surveys and consider compiling an e-mail list 
for parents who wish to be notified in this manner.  
Mr. Monfredo made the following motions:  
Request that the Administration provide the results of the Tell Mass 
Survey Initiative to the School Committee.  
Request that the Administration share the results of the Student 
Surveys with the Superintendent’s Student Advisory Committee for 
their input and report back to the Standing Committee in November 
2012.  
Request that the Administration share the results of the Parent 
Surveys with the Citywide Parent Planning Advisory Council for 
their input and report back to the Standing Committee in November 
2012.  
Request that the Administration consider ways of getting students 
involved in a home school reading program.  
Request that the Administration consider holding fifth grade open 
house events to showcase special programs and indicate ways that 
students can enroll in them.  
On a voice vote, motions were approved.  
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PRIOR ACTION  (continued) 
 
12-3-12 - STANDING COMMITTEE ON GOVERNANCE AND EMPLOYEE 

ISSUES  
 (Considered with gb #2-9.1). 
 Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration consider gb #0-82 and gb #2-9.1 

together at the next meeting of the Standing Committee on 
Governance and Employee Issues to take up the following motions: 

Request that the Administration develop a public relations plan 
to include the creation of a short video highlighting the 
successes in the system in conjunction with Channel 3, Channel 
11 and college interns. 
Request that the Administration consider hosting an open house 
program for 5th grade students and inviting parents to discuss 
the experiences of their children in the middle schools. 
Request that the Administration consider developing internships 
for college students in the Worcester Public Schools that would 
involve specific learning projects such as the creation of a video, 
brochures or various STEM projects with students. 
Request that the Administration share the results of the Student 
Surveys with the Superintendent’s Student Advisory Committee 
for their input and report back to the Standing Committee next 
month.  
Request that the Administration share the results of the Parent 
Surveys with the Citywide Parent Planning Advisory Council for 
their input and report back to the Standing Committee with 
recommendations. 
Request that the Administration consider ways of getting 
students involved in a home school reading program.  
Request that the Administration share with the Committee the 
next steps in the process, after reviewing the three surveys. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Dr. Perda made a presentation on the results of the Mass Tell 

Survey as contained in Annex A of the backup for the item. 
 Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 
 Request that each school review its findings on the survey and 

consider additional steps for improvements. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Mr. Foley requested that the Administration use the data to make 

improvements. 
 Dr. Perda made a presentation regarding the student surveys as 

contained in Annex B of the backup for the item.  He indicated that 
in grades 4-8 there was a 79.8% rate of participation and in grades 
9-12 there was a 49.3% rate of participation. 
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PRIOR ACTION  (continued) 
 
12-3-12  - Mr. Monfredo mentioned that the Administration should concentrate  
(continued) on rigor, a clean school environment and volunteerism at the 

secondary level. 
 Dr. Perda made a presentation regarding the parent survey as 

contained in Annex C of the backup for the item. 
 Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration share the results of the parent 

survey and provide feedback from the Citywide Parent Planning 
Advisory Council as well as from the students. 

 Mr. Foley requested that the Administration provide a breakdown of 
the on-line Internet responses to see how they compare with the 
results that were sent back to the school. 

12-6-12  - SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING  - The School Committee 
approved the action of the Standing Committee as amended. 

 Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration consider gb #0-82 and gb #2-9.1 

together at the next meeting of the Standing Committee on 
Governance and Employee Issues to take up the following motions: 

Request that the Administration develop a public relations plan 
to include the creation of a short video highlighting the 
successes in the system in conjunction with Channel 3, Channel 
11 and college interns. 
Request that the Administration consider hosting an open house 
program for 5th grade students and inviting parents to discuss 
the experiences of their children in the middle schools. 
Request that the Administration consider developing internships 
for college students in the Worcester Public Schools that would 
involve specific learning projects such as the creation of a video, 
brochures or various STEM projects with students. 
Request that the Administration share the results of the Student 
Surveys with the Superintendent’s Student Advisory Committee 
for their input and report back to the Standing Committee next 
month.  
Request that the Administration share the results of the Parent 
Surveys with the Citywide Parent Planning Advisory Council for 
their input and report back to the Standing Committee with 
recommendations. 
Request that the Administration consider ways of getting 
students involved in a home school reading program.  
Request that the Administration share with the Committee the 
next steps in the process, after reviewing the three surveys. 

On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
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PRIOR ACTION  (continued) 
 
12-6-12  - Dr. Perda made a presentation on the results of the Mass Tell  
(continued) Survey as contained in Annex A of the backup for the item. 

Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 
Request that each school review its findings on the survey and 
consider additional steps for improvements. 
On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
Mr. Foley requested that the Administration use the data to make 
improvements. 
Dr. Perda made a presentation regarding the student surveys as 
contained in Annex B of the backup for the item.  He indicated that 
in grades 4-8 there was a 79.8% rate of participation and in grades 
9-12 there was a 49.3% rate of participation. 
Mr. Monfredo mentioned that the Administration should concentrate 
on rigor, a clean school environment and volunteerism at the 
secondary level. 
Dr. Perda made a presentation regarding the parent survey as 
contained in Annex C of the backup for the item. 
Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 
Request that the Administration share the results of the parent 
survey and provide feedback from the Citywide Parent Planning 
Advisory Council as well as from the students. 
On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
Mr. Foley requested that the Administration provide a breakdown of 
the on-line Internet responses to see how they compare with the 
results that were sent back to the school. 
Mr. O’Connell made the following motion: 
Request that the Administration review the responses in Annex B, 
page 7 in which almost half of the high school students responded 
that their classes were too easy and suggest that more rigor be 
stressed when the curriculum strands are reviewed. 
On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 

2-14-13  - Mr. Monfredo made the following motions: 
 Request that the Administration forward the results of the parent 

surveys to the CPPAC for input from the members. 
 Request that the Administration forward the results of the student 

survey to the Student Advisory Committee for its input. 
 Request that the Administration provide a report regarding the 

plans and changes to be made, based on the results of the 
surveys, such as a weakness in the amount of time spent on 
reading the need for more rigor in the curriculum. 
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PRIOR ACTION  (continued) 
 
2-14-13  - Request that the Administration provide the individual schedules for  
(continued) 5th grade open houses set up to discuss middle school options. 
 On a voice vote, the motions were approved. 
 Ms. Colorio made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration ask the principals to alert the 

parents/guardians that: 
- a computer will be available at the school for electronic 

responses to the parent survey 
- a paper copy can be provided on request by the parent/guardian 

and 
- completion of the survey by parent/guardian on their own 

electronic device. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
10-15-13  - Dr. Meade-Montaque provided information regarding the ways in 

which the results of the student and parent surveys brought about 
changes in the system. 

 Ms. Colorio stated that students serve as the ambassadors to sell 
the programs to their peers. 

 Mr. Monfredo stated the need to develop a Public Relations Plan to 
include a video to showcase the great programs in the Worcester 
Public Schools. 

 Mr. Foley requested that the Administration use this year’s student 
and parent survey results as a benchmark and basis of comparison 
to the survey results in future years. (Dr. Perda) 

 Mr. Monfredo requested that the Administration review the prior 
action for the item, in particular a public relations plan and a fifth 
grade student and parent program to introduce the excellent 
opportunities available at the various middle schools. 

 Mr. Monfredo requested that the Administration provide its 
responses in February 2014. 

 









          ITEM:  gb #2-225 
 
STANDING COMMITTEE:  GOVERNANCE AND EMPLOYEE ISSUES 
 
DATE OF MEETING: Tuesday, April 28, 2015 
 
 
ITEM: Mr. O'Connell/Ms. Novick/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria   (July 17, 2012) 
 
To reestablish the Title 1 Parent Advisory Council for the Worcester Public 
Schools. 
 
 
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
8-23-12  - Referred to the Standing Committee on Governance and Employee 

Issues. 
9-27-12  - STANDING COMMITTEE ON GOVERNANCE AND EMPOLYEE 

ISSUES 
 Mr. Monfredo made the following motions: 
 Request that the School Committee accept the recommendation of 

the Administration to establish a Title 1 Parent Advisory Council at 
each Title 1 elementary school to: 
- review current district guidelines relative to Title 1 Parent 

Advisory Councils  
- analyze individual schools' PAC Title 1 practices  
- review samples of school/family compacts developed during the 

2011-12 school year  
- make recommendations that will assist schools on 

strengthening the overall process, to include greater parent 
participation and the crafting of working/active school/family 
compacts and to consider holding school meetings during the 
months of October, December, February, April and June 

 Request that the Administration consider holding a Title 1 District 
Parent Advisory Council meeting with the co-chair parents of all 
Title 1 elementary schools in October of each year to set guidelines 
for the next school year. 

 Request that the Administration provide a report in December with 
timelines for implementation of the above mentioned motions. 

 On a voice vote, the motions were approved. 
 HOLD. 
 
 
BACKUP: 
 
Annex A (5 pages) contains a copy of the information regarding the item. 
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PRIOR ACTION (continued) 
 
10-4-12  - SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING  - The School Committee 

approved the action of the Standing Committee as amended. 
 Mr. Monfredo made the following motions: 
 Request that the School Committee accept the recommendation of 

the Administration to establish a Title 1 Parent Advisory Council at 
each Title 1 elementary school to: 
- review current district guidelines relative to Title 1 Parent 

Advisory Councils  
- analyze individual schools' PAC Title 1 practices  
- review samples of school/family compacts developed during the 

2011-12 school year  
- make recommendations that will assist schools on 

strengthening the overall process, to include greater parent 
participation and the crafting of working/active school/family 
compacts and to consider holding school meetings during the 
months of October, December, February, April and June 

 Request that the Administration consider holding a Title 1 District 
Parent Advisory Council meeting with the co-chair parents of all 
Title 1 elementary schools in October of each year to set guidelines 
for the next school year. 

 On a voice vote, the motions were approved. 
 Mr. O’Connell made the following motion: 
 Request that the following motion be amended to read as follows: 
 Request that the Administration provide a report in December with 

timelines for implementation of the above mentioned motions and 
consider that all Parent Advisory Council meetings take place 
during the months of October, December, February, April and 
June of each school year. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 HOLD. 
10-15-13  - Dr. Rojas presented an update on the Title I Parent Advisory 

Council. 
 Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration provide in May 2014 an update on 

the progress of the Title I Parent Advisory Council meetings 
highlighting events that have taken place throughout the year and 
information regarding the Statewide Parent Advisory Council 
Program. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 
 













          ITEM:  gb #3-318 
 
STANDING COMMITTEE:  GOVERNANCE AND EMPLOYEE ISSUES 
 
DATE OF MEETING:     Tuesday, April 28, 2015 
 
 
ITEM: Ms. Colorio/Ms. Novick  (December 11, 2013) 
 
To refer Health Bill H450 to the Standing Committee on Governance and 
Employee Issues. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
12-19-13  - Referred to the Standing Committee on Governance and Employee 

Issues. 
 Ms. Novick made the following motion: 
 Request that the item be amended to read as follows: 
 To refer Health Bill H450 to the Standing Committee on 

Governance and Employee Issues. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Mr. O’Connell made the following motion: 
 Request that the Ms. Colorio be notified when the item is discussed 

at the Standing Committee level. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BACKUP:  House Bill 450 has been refiled as House Bill 3793. 
 
Annex A (2 pages) contains a copy of H3793. 







          ITEM:  gb #4-197 
 
STANDING COMMITTEE:  GOVERNANCE AND EMPLOYEE ISSUES 
 
DATE OF MEETING:     Tuesday, April 28, 2015 
 
 
ITEM: Administration    (June 30, 2014) 
 
To consider amending the policy regarding Employee Use of Social Media, 
Websites, Blogs and Other Online Social Tools. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
7-31-14  - Referred to the Standing Committee on Governance and Employee 

Issues. 
Ms. Novick requested that the Superintendent’s bulletin regarding 
the policy for computer use for staff members be included as 
backup when the item is discussed at the Standing Committee on 
Governance and Employee Issues. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BACKUP: 
 
Annex A  (2 pages) contains a copy of the proposed policy regarding Employee 

Use of Social Media, Websites, Blogs and Other Online Social Tools. 
Annex B (2 pages) contains a copy of the Superintendent’s bulletin the policy for 

computer use for staff members. 
 
 











          ITEM:  gb #4-285 
 
STANDING COMMITTEE:  GOVERNANCE AND EMPLOYEE ISSUES 
 
DATE OF MEETING:    Tuesday, April 28, 2015 
 
 
ITEM: Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Ms. Novick/Miss Biancheria (October 22, 

2014) 
 
To review, and to respond to, the October 2014 draft "Educator Licensure and 
License Renewal Design Principles and Policy Options" prepared by the 
Department of Elementary and Secondary Education. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
11-6-14  - Referred to the Standing Committee on Governance an Employee 

Issues. 
The following individuals voiced their opposition to the item: 

 Leonard Zalauskas, President, EAW 
 Catherine Whalen, Teacher, Doherty Memorial High School 
  Caitlin McCarthy, Teacher, Worcester Technical High School 
  Ms. Novick requested that the item be discussed at the meeting of 

the Standing Committee on Governance and Employee Issues on 
Monday, November 24, 2014.   

  Ms. Novick made the following motion: 
  Request that the members of the Standing Committee on 

Governance and Employee Issues draft a letter to be sent to both 
the Commissioner of Education and the Board of Education 
regarding opposition to the draft "Educator Licensure and License 
Renewal Design Principles and Policy Options." 

  On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BACKUP: 
 
The Administrations recommends that the item be file. 



          ITEM:  motion 
           (ros #3-9) 
 
STANDING COMMITTEE:  GOVERNANCE AND EMPLOYEE ISSUES 
 
DATE OF MEETING:     Tuesday, April 28, 2015 
 
 
ITEM:  Ms. Novick   (December 19, 2013) 
 
Request that the School Committee draft a policy stating that the School 
Committee members who evaluate the Superintendent should be those who 
actually served during the evaluation period. This policy would allow an outgoing 
member to be part of the evaluation process. 
 
 
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION:  
 
12-19-13  - Mayor Petty stated that the members of the School Committee 

should submit their evaluation on January 13, 2014 and that on 
January 23, 2014 he will present the composite summative 
evaluation. 

 Dr. Boone provided an overview of the sections of the evaluation 
form as follows: 

- End-of-Cycle Summative Evaluation Report: Superintendent 
- Superintendent’s Performance Goals 
- Superintendent’s Performance Rating for Standard I: 

Instructional Leadership 
- Superintendent’s Performance Rating for Standard II: 

Management and Operations 
- Superintendent’s Performance Rating for Standard III: Family 

and Community 
- Superintendent’s Performance Rating for Standard IV: 

Professional Culture 
  (Continued on page 2.) 
 
 
 
BACKUP: 
 
Proposed Policy 
 
Members of the School Committee who are seated during the period of the 
evaluation will be allowed to be part of the evaluation process even if they are not 
members at the time of the evaluation. 
 



 ITEM:  ros #3-9 
 Page 2 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
12-19-13  - Ms. Novick made the following motion: 
(continued) Request that the following motion be referred to the Standing 

Committee on Governance and Employee Issues: 
 Request that the School Committee draft a policy stating that the 

School Committee members who evaluate the Superintendent 
should be those who actually served during the evaluation period.  
This policy would allow an outgoing member to be part of the 
evaluation process. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Mr. O’Connell requested that the Administration provide the School 

Committee with a list of documents that the Superintendent has 
enumerated simply specifying the meeting at which they were 
presented. 

 Mr. O’Connell made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration provide the Formative Assessment 

that was presented to the School Committee on July 25, 2013 
under gb #3-201.1. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Mr. Foley suggested that the Clerk of the School Committee 

electronically forward the Formative Assessment that was 
presented to the School Committee on July 25, 2013 under gb #3-
201.1. 

 


